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Proud of the Past... 
  Looking to the Futureó 

 

Celebrating 156 years of   
Education 1861 - 2017 

Whatôs On In April/May 
   
Thursday 30th March            4.30-6.30: Prep B. B. Q.  
                                                                  Newsletter 
Friday 31

st
 March                                    Last day of term 

Tuesday 18
th
 April                                   First day of term  

                                                 2.30pm    Grade 3-Grade 6 Assembly 
                                                 3.00 pm   Prep-Grade 2 Assembly 
Thursday 20

th
 April                                 Newsletter 

                                                 4.00pm:    Finance Committee  
 
Monday 24

th
 April                    2.30pm   Grade 3-Grade 6 Assembly 

                                                  3.00 pm   Prep-Grade 2 Assembly 
Tuesday 25

th
 April                 Anzac Day 

                      All welcome to the Dawn service to march with the  
             school for the morning service at the cenotaph.   
Wednesday 26

th
 April             6.45 pm:   Buildings and Grounds  

                              meeting 
                                                 7.30pm:    School Council 
 
Thursday 27

th
 April                                   Kinect 2Dance sessions     

            commence 
                                                                   Prep-Grade 6 
 
Monday 1

st
 May                       2.30pm     Grade 3-Grade 6 Assembly 

                                                  3.00 pm    Prep-Grade 2 Assembly 
 
Tuesday 2

nd
 May                      School Photo Day 

Beleza Rosebud 
Open: Monday, Tues-
day, Thursday and Friday: 
10:00 am ï5:00 pm 

 

Purchase online at any 
time on  

beleza.com.au 

CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSION FUND Application:  

(CSEF)  If you hold a current Pension/Health Care  
Card could you please come to the School Office and fill out  
an application form. Please bring your current card with you.  

Principalôs Report 
End of Term- Term One finishes tomorrow at 2.30pm. Assembly will run in the Hall from 1.45 to 2.05 
pm (Grade 3-6) and 2.05- 2.25pm (Prep ïGrade 2) with students dismissed from classrooms.  Please 
note the early pick up time.  
Congratulations to all our students for the way in which they have started the 2017 school year.  It has 
been a very busy term as our students work back into their learning routines and the curriculum  
program.  In addition our students have had the Beach Program, excursions, swimming sports, the 
Grade 1 tea and Prep BBQ evening with family and friends.  Weôve also had some fantastic  
performances at assembly.  Congratulations in particular to our Prep students and parents for a  
tremendous start to school life at Dromana Primary School.  It can be a big challenge and some real 
achievements have already been made. 
Thank you also to parents who have assisted the school this term. The extra help is greatly  
appreciated. I would like to wish all our families a restful, safe and enjoyable Easter and term holiday.    
 

Student Leadership 2017 
We had a fabulous assembly on Monday of this week with 
the presentation of badges to this yearôs student leaders. We 
must never forget that every child at Dromana Primary is a 
leader and will support our student leadership body. 
Thankyou to our four school captains, Steve Ranisavljev, 
Odette Mulcahy, Ben Lever and Jasmine Amendola for  

assisting in the presentation of badges. 
 

School resumes for Term 2  

Tuesday 18th April is our first day back. We will have our two 
assemblies on the first day of term commencing at 2.30 pm .  
 

School Photos - School Photos have been scheduled for 
Tuesday 2nd May. Envelopes from the  
photography company will be distributed on the first day of term 2.  Please read the instructions on the 
envelopes carefully. 
 

Parents and Friends- Welcome to new members on P and F. We have a vibrant committee with many 
great activities planned for the remainder of the 2017 school year. Many thanks to the team of parents 
who assisted in making the 2017 twilight fete such a superb community event.     
 
Thanks for your support.  
Bruce Mesley 
Principal 



Assistant Principal Report 
DPS School FETE 
What an amazing turnout! The DPS Fete was a massive success and congratulations 
and thank you to the Parents and Friends Committee for organising and planning such a 
terrific evening for our whole school community. It was fantastic to see families enjoying 
time together as well as supporting the school in our major fundraiser for the year. The 
dunking machine proved to be a big hit and the queue to dunk Mr Mesley was surely a 
new world record!   

 

Grade 5/6 Lightning Premiership  
Yesterday the Grade 5/6 students went off to com-
pete against our local area schools in a wide range 
of sports in the Summer Lightning Premierships. 
The sports included: Cricket, Basketball, Softball, 
Volleyball, Frisbee as well as Bat Tennis. All stu-
dents should be very proud of the way they compet-
ed and gave their all! A special mention to the Girls 
Basketball team who ended up winning on the day and will now head off to the next 
stage! Top effort everyone! 
 

What a Term! 
Term one comes to an end tomorrow  (2:30pm Finish) and it is hard to believe what we 
were able to cram into 9 weeks! Here is just a quick recap of some of the great experi-
ences the school has had in term 1 on top of the regular curriculum and learning: 

 
 
 
 
We would like to thank our school community for the support that is given for our extra programs to run each term.  
 

Ride-2-School 
Thanks so much for the fun each Wednesday at Ride-2-School and it has been brilliant to have so many new riders and 
families join us on a Wednesday. Special mention to Tom (6ST) for his leadership as Bike and Ride-2-School captain! Safe 
riding over the holidays everyone! 
 

Holidays  
Have a wonderful holiday everyone and I hope you are able to enjoy whatever it is you have planned with your family.  
Look forward to catching up with you all on Tuesday 18

th
 April after the holiday and Easter Break.  

 

Beach Program Swimming Sports Tennis Trials Prep BBQ (tonight) 

Grade 2 Briars Excursion 5/6 Lightning Premierships 
Sports 

Buddies Program Ride-2-School 

Prep Briars Excursion Grade 1 Tea School Fete Crazy Hair Day 

Grade 4 Zoo Excursion I Sea, I Care Excursions Brave Kids Program Meet the teacher eve-
nings 

Prep Information Night   

Basketball  
 
A big thank you to these amazing Year 5 and 6 students for their efforts at   
Basketball! It was great to see the students display positive sportsmanship!  
 
Congratulations to the girls team for making it to the next level! 



 
Japanese For Parents 
 
If there are any parents interested in learning Japanese so you can assist 
your children with their learning at home, Hisako our Japanese teacher is 
offering to tutor you on Wednesdays 3.30 ï 4pm.   
This will be commencing week 2 in Term 2. 
Could you please contact the school office if you are interested. 
 
Thank you  
Hisako 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Hi all,                                   
  
I will be running a whole school paper plane competition in term 2 with a champion fly off being held 
Wednesday (28th June). Students will be able to complete a maximum of 2 throws per plane thrown.  
  
We will hold competitions during first half of lunch time in the hall. 
Week 2 Preps. (10th May).  
Week 3 Grade 1 (17th May) 
Week 4 Grade 2 (24th May) 

Week 5 Grade 3 (31st )                         
Week 6 Grade 4 (7th May) 
Week 7 Grade 5 (14th June) 
Week 8 Grade 6 (21st June) 
  
Then in week 9 we will have the winner from each grade level to compete against each winner from the 
other year levels to determine the overall paper plane champions 2017. There will be two sections: junior 
Prep, 1 and 2 and senior school 3-6. After each section winner is declared the junior and senior winner will 
be given the opportunity to fly their plane against each other as a fun way to finish off the competition.  
Finals will be at 1:40pm on the 28th June.   
 
Rules: 

¶ 1 entry per student. Please have your name on your plane. 
Can only use 1 sheet of A4 paper (no sticky tape, cardboard etc) 

 
We will also be putting up posters around the school.  
 
Thanks! 
Kevin Luttrell (School Chaplain) 
 

Chaplains Chat 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwigo-n57NTSAhXKvrwKHYCRDZ0QjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fclipartfox.com%2Fcategories%2Fview%2Fb37e40be9e478daca8d5a07942503ba4f2c6dadb%2Fjapanese-classroom-clipart.h
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=paper+plane+public+domain&id=76D9EAA279EED1226A668894217FCF6718B77D0B&FORM=IQFRBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=paper+plane+public+domain&id=76D9EAA279EED1226A668894217FCF6718B77D0B&FORM=IQFRBA
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=paper+plane+public+domain&id=76D9EAA279EED1226A668894217FCF6718B77D0B&FORM=IQFRBA


 

OUTSIDE SCHOOL HOURS CARE NEWS 
 

A short but busy term is almost over.  We are still welcoming new families, with the children settling in  
really well, including the Preps.  Donôt forget that the children will still need a hat for After School Care,  
until the end of April!  Thankyou to the families who returned our recent Surveys, and for your positive 
feed back.  If you have not returned your Survey yet, we would still like to receive it.  
Over the last two weeks we have had some afternoons with more than thirty children booked in.   
Regulations require one staff member to 15 children.  An extra staff member has been sent to work with 
us on these busier days.  This also applies in the mornings, when numbers attending have increased 
markedly.  These Assistants will always be easy to spot in the bright blue  CA uniform.  Please introduce 
yourself to make them feel welcome. 
Next term, in line with recommendations for the Gonski review, Camp Australia has chosen to focus on 
raising awareness about children with disabilities. 
We wish you all a safe and happy holiday and look forward to seeing you next term.  Thank you for  
reading this.   
 
Louise and Robin. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

FUNDRAISING DINNER EVENT                                                                                                                             

                                      
SATURDAY MAY 6

TH               
 

DROMANA COMMUNITY HALL (HODGKINSON ST) 
6.30PM ï 10.30PM (GLUTEN FREE  VEG MEALS PROVIDED) 
$60 A TICKET (ALL PROCEEDS GO TO ROSEBUD HOSPITAL) 
NO B.Y.O.  (WINE, CHAMPAGNE, BEER  SOFT DRINK AVAILABLE AT RESONA-
BLE PRICES) 
CASH TICKET PURCHASE AT MIRAGE HAIR, SHOP 3 PIER ST, DROMANA 
CALL: 5987 2536 IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO DONATE A GIFT OR PRIZE FOR THE 
AUCTION 
THIS IS A NOT-FOR-PROFIT EVENT, IN AID OF RAISING $15,000  
FOR A CARDIAC MONITOR OR X-RAY TROLLEY FOR ROSEBUD HOSPITAL 

 
BREAKFAST CLUB END OF TERM CELEBRATION 
EVENT 
 
Congratulations to the wonderful Hospitality 
Crew on their hard work learning cooking and 
serving skills this term. Tomorrow we will be  
having a celebration event in the stadium foyer in 
the second half of lunch (2pm). You will be able 
to try samples, see photos, ask questions and 
share food ideas with the crew. Thank you to 
Lacy and Scarlett who left information with  
classrooms today. 



Ballet, Tap, Jazz/Funk, Contemporary &  
Acrobatics. 

Classes for 3yo-Adults! 
Bring out the confidence and óIgnite  

Passionô in your child! 
Contact us today or visit our website  

for more information. 
www.thedancecentredromana.com.au 

http://www.thedancecentredromana.com.au

